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9 July 2020
Department of Infrastructure, Transport, Regional Development and Communications
RE: Exposure draft of Radiocommunications Legislation Amendment (Reform and Modernisation) Bill
Dear sir/madam

DroneShield Limited (ASX:DRO) is a publicly listed global leader in drone countermeasure solutions, headquartered in Sydney. We produce a range of products to detect and neutralise consumer and commercial grade drones, used in a nefarious manner. Our customers include defence forces, law enforcement agencies, critical infrastructure owners and airports, around the world. DroneShield’s publicly referenced product deployments in Australia include several recent purchases by the Australian Defence Force, and deployments by Federal and State police agencies, including at the Commonwealth Games. 

This letter is in response to your Department’s invitation for comments on the proposed Radiocommunications Legislation Amendment (Reform and Modernisation) Bill. 
Enabling Jammer Manufacturing in Australia for Export to Approved Customers
We advocate to expand the proposed Bill to allow counterdrone manufacturers such as DroneShield, to manufacture jamming devices in Australia, through legalising possession of jammers for the manufacturers. This can be done via granting ability for Australian Communications and Media Authority (“ACMA”) to issue such manufacturing licences (which we understand it does not currently have legal ability to do). As it stands, the law today only enables Australian based jammer manufacturing for existing Australian defence orders, hampering Australian Government’s objective to foster home-grown defence industry, that can export high-tech products to approved customers globally, and promoting highly skilled jobs in Australia. The manufacturing and possession of the jamming products would take place in a manner that minimises interference with the broader environment (eg Faraday chambers) and the products would be stored in an agreed secure manner.  
Examples of legal frameworks which foster local jammer manufacturing industry exist overseas, such as in the UK and the US, and we urge the Australian legislation to follow their lead.

We would welcome an opportunity to discuss this further if appropriate. 

Kind regards,

Oleg Vornik

CEO and Managing Director

DroneShield Limited
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